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Welcome 

 

We welcome all who seek a better life through spir-

itual and intellectual exploration. 
 

We have respect for all faiths, coupled with a mod-

ern religious outlook that encourages freedom of 

individual thought and conscience. 
 

We welcome all who believe that religion is wider 

than any one sect and deeper than any one set of 

opinions. 
 

We do not impose a particular creed on our mem-

bers or ministers. 
 

We affirm the worth of all people regardless of age, 

nationality, gender, sexual orientation, ability or 

background. 
 

We seek to provide strength and encouragement 

for the spiritual journey and daily living. 
 

We believe that all life on our planet is intercon-

nected. 
 

We believe that how a person lives is a measure of 

their faith. 
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Pulpit arrangements for August 
All services start at 11 a.m. 

 

03  Jef Jones. Lay Leader, BUC     

   Piano: Kathy Pitt 

 

10  The Rev Jane Barton. Minister, Worthing Fellowship 

    Piano: Pamela Nickels 
 

 

17  Jef Jones. Lay Leader, BUC 

   Piano: Nick Andrews 

 

24  Members of BUC Poetry Group 

   Journeys 

    Piano: Kathy Pitt 

 

    31  Jef Jones. Lay Leader, BUC 

    Piano: Joe Ward 
 

   And from 6.30 - 7.30 p.m.: Evening Prayers 

Members and visitors are politely reminded that our church is a sacred 

space. If you need to speak to others before a service starts, or you ar-

rive after the start, please be as quiet as possible. Thank you. 

Worthing Unitarians 

Worthing Unitarians meet at The Friends Meeting House, 34 Mill 

Road, West Worthing, the 1st and 3rd Sunday of each month at 2.45 p.m.  

To contact the Worthing Minister, the Reverend Jane Barton, telephone 

01903 202477 or email  barton.445@btinternet.com. 
 
 

 03  Reflective meeting with music, silence, candle lighting 

  

 17  What does the term Afterlife  mean to me? Various   

   speakers 
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Dates for your Diary (All events take place in Brighton Unitarian 

Church unless otherwise stated).  
 

Sunday 10th August, from 4 p.m.: Farewell party for David Usher.  This event 

is to mark our District Minister’s departure. Rosslyn Hill Chapel, Hampstead 

High Street, London, NW3 1NG. 
 

Sunday 10th August, 5 p.m.: Brighton Philharmonic Summer Concert. See 

page 9 or flyers in church. 
 

Friday 15th August, 7 p.m.: Echoing Air. The Baroque ensemble from the Unit-

ed States returns for a welcome second visit. Music to include Purcell and Blow. 

See page 5. 
 

Sunday 24th August, 5 p.m.: Brighton Philharmonic Summer Concert. Last 

one in the series. See page 9 or flyers in church. 
 

Sunday 24th August: Deadline for copy for the September Newsletter. 
 

Friday 29th August, 8.30 p.m.: Brighton Film Quartet. A concert of film mu-

sic. Doors 8 p.m. Tickets £5 on the door, or go to www.verycomposed.com to 

book online (recommended). An unusual combination of piano, clarinet, cello 

and violin mix cinematic with classical to exquisite effect. See page 10.  
 

Friday 5th September, 12.30 - 1.15 p.m.: Lunchtime Concert. The new series 

starts. See page 13 for the programme for September and October. Pick up a 

leaflet for full programme, through to December. 
 

Saturday 6th September, 10 a.m. - 5 p.m.: Makers Boutique. Handmade crafts 

and contemporary arts.  
 

Saturday 6th September, 10 a.m. - 4 p.m.: An introduction to Film and Spiritu-

ality Workshop. Penhurst Retreat Centre, near Battle. £25 (includes lunch). For 

details and to book, go to www.penhurst.org.uk; e-mail info@penhurst.org.uk; 

or telephone 01424 892088. See page 6. 

 

For more events in the UK, go to www.ukunitarians.org.uk/pulse/ (for district 

events) or www.unitarian.org.uk (UK-wide). The diary includes weekend re-

treats, foreign trips, courses, workshops and so on. 
 

Jef Jones is available in the church on Wednesday afternoons. Phone Jef if you 

wish to see him. 
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Editors’ retirement 

The Editors of our Newsletter, Christine and Francis Clark-Lowes, will 

be retiring as from the December/January issue. 

They have brought the Newsletter a long way since they took it on and 

we are very grateful for their time and dedication. 

The committee feels that this is an opportunity to look at how the 

Newsletter is developed, and would welcome suggestions, ideas and 

volunteers. 

BUC Committee 

The Baroque ensemble  

Echoing Air makes a 

welcome return to Eng-

land and our church on  

Friday 15th August,  

at 7 p.m. 

Tickets are £10 on the 

door 



 

6 

Saturday 6th September 

10 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Penhurst Retreat Centre, Battle 

£25 (lunch included) 

 

What could going to the movies possibly 

have to do with religion or spirituality? Can 

such a commercial medium articulate and in-

spire questions of faith and religion? Have 

biblical epics succeeded in bringing Bible 

stories alive to modern day audiences? Has 

the contemporary film industry taken on 

some of the functions that we traditionally as-

sociate with religious institutions?  

If you’d like to explore further, this workshop 

may be for you. Facilitated by Dr Chris Deacy, Univer-

sity of Kent. 

This play, about the relation-

ship between WW1 poets 

Wilfred Owen and Siegfried 

Sassoon, comes to our church 

in September (Thu 11th - Sat 

13th). 

If you’d like to enter the poet-

ry competition, go to 

www.notaboutheroes.com for 

the rules. 

Tickets £12.50 from 

www.brightonheroes.org.uk 
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The weather has been very hot and I’ve 

noticed that this brings out two tenden-

cies in our city. People tend to be sun-

ny and easy-going; there is a kind of 

relaxed friendliness in the air. But 

some people get angry and hot-headed; 

tempers flare. Our city, known for its 

tolerance, is not necessarily quite so 

laid back in a heat wave. And these hot 

days have led me to think about the 

different meanings of the word ‘cool’. 
 

It’s easy to see how its original sense, 

something like moderately cold, might 

come to mean composed and re-

strained. When Hamlet raves at the 

sight of his father’s ghost, Shakespeare 

has his mother Gertrude cry “Oh gentle 

son, upon the heat and flame of thy 

distemper, sprinkle cool patience.” In a 

similar way the French word sangfroid 

- literally ‘cold blood’ - means a kind 

of composure in stressful conditions. 
 

However ‘cool’ has come to mean 

something more elusive than just calm 

and collected. Its modern meaning sig-

nifies a kind of poise, a fashionable 

way of being. To be cool is to be ur-

bane and knowing, with an undertone 

of stylish irony. This modern meaning 

of the word cool comes out of Black 

American culture, and can be found in 

early jazz recordings, although its cul-

tural roots may be even older.  
 

The art historian Robert F. Johnson 

suggests the origins of ‘coolness’ 

might be found in the concept of itutu 

in West African culture. Itutu does 

mean cold but it also means an attitude 

of reserve and benevolence as por-

trayed in Yoruba masks. Professor 

Johnson describes it as “transcendental 

balance” and he says that people who 

are cool in this way are also thought to 

be closer to the ancestors. Artistry, 

kindness and ancestral wisdom are 

united in this aesthetic of self-control. 

He goes further and claims that cool-

ness of this sort is “when one person 

restores another to serenity.” 
 

This might seem along way from 

Churchill Square on a hot day!  But in 

our over-crowded, over-heated city we 

might benefit from these ideas about 

the birth of the cool.  

From the Lay Leader - Stay Frosty   
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What Does Jesus Mean to Me? 
In a recent Congregational Service, Jef asked three members of the congre-

gation to present their views on this question. Here is the second of the con-

tributions, from Hilary Lane. See last monthôs Newsletter if you want to read 

Paul Taylorôs piece. 

When asked if I would respond to this 

question I was very alarmed. But then 

I thought it would be a chance to really 

think hard and not simply to go down 

well worn routes. But of course I did 

go down those routes; at least to begin 

with. 
 

I know there are people, many people, 

with a simple faith in Jesus and by sim-

ple I don’t mean unthinking or unso-

phisticated. I mean straightforward, 

and there were times in my life I would 

have liked to be one of them, but knew 

I couldn’t be. 
 

So when Jef Jones asked us as part of 

the inspiring and enlightening course, 

Adventures in Unitarianism, to choose 

a statement from the many he had 

placed around the room that most re-

flected our own spiritual beliefs, to my 

utter amazement I chose the one that 

said: Jesus was human but I honour his 

life and teachings and try to follow his 

example. I couldn’t believe it. 
 

I didn’t get off to a very good start with 

Jesus. I first met him in St Benet Fink 

Church in Tottenham where I grew up. 

It was a very high Anglican Church 

where the vicar wore a biretta with a 

pompom on the top. I used to go with 

my brother, who was five years older 

than me, on Sunday mornings whilst 

our parents stayed at home having a 

well deserved lie in. My brother was  a 

server.  
 

The pew I sat in on my own before go-

ing off to Sunday School was next to 

Jesus. He was hanging up, life-sized 

with cream waxy skin; naked except 

for an embarrassingly small cloth; he 

had square black nails through his 

hands with blood trickling from them; 

one square black nail through both his 

feet; a gaping wound with more blood 

in his side; upturned eyes showing 

white below the iris and thorns round 

his head and more blood. For a child 

whose learning style was almost entire-

ly visual he was troubling. Even the 

more benign image of him as The 

Light of the World by Holman Hunt 

gave me the creeps.  
 

Whilst I was remembering all this and 

enjoying giving my prejudices an air-

ing, my dislike of Pre-Raphaelite paint-

ings in particular, I was stopped in my 

tracks by a sudden realisation, some-

thing that is blindingly obvious to 

many but I had never grasped. 
 

I had just heard the terrible news of the 

woman who was stoned in Pakistan. 

That news quickly put into context oth-

er vile actions, superstitions and pun-

ishments carried out within a pretext of 

religious belief. And I suddenly real-

ised this was the world Jesus had been 
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Brighton Philharmonic Orches-

tra’s Summer Season of concerts at 

BUC concludes in August: 
 

10th August at 5 p.m: Mozart, String 

Quartet No. 17, K458; Exsultate Jubilate 

(soprano, Katie Thomas). Rob Lane, 

‘Evocations’ for String Quartet. 
 

24th August at 5 p.m: Mozart, Quartet 

No. 19, K465; Flute Quartet No.1, K285. 

A. Swayne, ‘Reaches’ for  String Quartet. 

 

Tickets £15 (£12 for Friends of Brighton 

Philharmonic) from Dome Box Office, at 

www.brightonticketshop.com or on the 

door from 4.30 p.m. 

operating in - he was a teacher, a rabbi, 

who saw nonsense and hypocrisy and 

corruption and superstition and inhu-

manity and spoke out.  
 

What would happen to an imam in Pa-

kistan who did the same? There is the 

thought that why doesn’t a rational and 

moderate devout Muslim do just that? 

But what would happen to an imam in 

Pakistan who did the same? And what 

could this imam’s message be? Perhaps 

to urge people to stop thinking about 

their own dangerous and frankly mad 

practices and simply to love their God - 

that is something outside of themselves 

- and to love their neighbour - a human 

like themselves. Stripping away all that 

is irrelevant might be a way, a truth and 

a shining light. 

I have always especially loved two 

things about Jesus, that he said ‘ Let he 

who is without sin cast the first stone’. 

This halts irrelevant argument immedi-

ately, it doesn't matter who is right or 

wrong - a thought of genius. 
 

And that he drove the money changers 

- the people who profited from selling 

the special coins that had to be used to 

buy the doves for sacrifice - out of the 

temple. 
 

Jesus’s fate was that of many visionar-

ies and reformers ultimately to be be-

trayed and vilified and he knew this - 

but because he went bravely on his 

teachings are still available to me to-

day. 
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Brighton Film Quartet 
 

ñA truly superb quartet. I highly recommend them!"  Andrew Mosley, General Manager, 

Grand Hotel, Brighton 

 

Reminiscent of soundtracks from 

films like Amelie or The Piano and 

a real minimalist treat for fans of 

Ludovico Einaudi and Michael Ny-

man. The music, written by the 

quartet’s pianist Penny, transports 

you to a different place; a melan-

choly seascape here, a fleet of gal-

loping horses there, or a sudden 

encounter with Mr Darcy.  
 

If you haven’t seen the Brighton 

Film Quartet (resident at the 

Grand) then this intimate concert 

played on a fantastic Bluthner pi-

ano is a not-to-be-missed chance to 

hear one of the most talked-about 

acts in Brighton (and possibly the 

world!). Tickets available on the 

door, but following previous sell-

out concerts we strongly recom-

mend advance booking online 

at www.verycomposed.com/events. 

 

Piano and Composer: Penny Loosemore; Clarinet: Emma Papper; Violin: 

Tessa Gilles; Cello: Rosanna Schwarzacher. www.facebook.com/

brightonfilmquartet.  

Press release provided by Brighton Film Quartet; edited for this Newsletter. Eds 

http://www.verycomposed.com/events
http://www.facebook.com/brightonfilmquartet
http://www.facebook.com/brightonfilmquartet
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Committee Matters 

Among the items discussed at July’s meeting were: 

¶ Increased attendance at Sunday services 

¶ Work to be done on portico, stained glass windows and church floor (see 

Fundraising page for more info) 

¶ New Member application (see below) 

¶ Future of the Newsletter 

The next meeting is on Monday 11th August . If you would like something 

raised, please see a member of the committee. 

Need a Venue in August? 

If you are thinking about run-

ning a summer school or just tri-

alling a class and think that our 

hall would be suitable, please 

contact Marion on 696022.  

Available daytime and evening 

slots during August. 

New Member 

We are pleased to welcome Ian Mor-

row as the newest member of our 

church. Ian has been attending ser-

vices since 2010. 

Setting-Up for Sunday 

Services  

Getting the church set up for Sunday 

services includes opening up, getting 

the hall and kitchen set up for coffee, 

buying milk and flowers, sweeping the 

front steps, preparing the church itself 

and making sure everything is ready. It 

takes about an hour, or less if there are 

two people. 
 

We need more people to volunteer so 

that it can be a less frequent job for 

those who do it. 
 

If you want to give it a go, you could 

buddy-up with someone who already 

does it and see how you get on. Speak 

to Fanny or Jef if you're thinking about 

trying it, to find out more. 
 

If you see yourself as more of an or-

ganiser..... we need someone to man-

age the setting-up rota! 
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Matthew Fox is a religious writer, 

priest and mystic. He was born in Wis-

consin in the United States in 1940 and 

entered the Dominican Order in 1967.  

Teaching in Catholic colleges, he de-

veloped a theology of Creation Spiritu-

ality which would bring him into con-

flict with Church authorities. Creation 

Spirituality draws on the devotional 

work of medieval mystics such as 

Meister Eckhart and Julian of Norwich 

and celebrates nature as a sacrament. It 

views human life and all creation as 

‘original blessing’ as opposed to origi-

nal sin. Creation Spirituality is also in-

fluenced by wisdom traditions outside  

Christianity, and by the work of scien-

tists, poets, artists and political activ-

ists.  
 

In a series of books and lectures in the 

1980s Fox called for a renewal of 

Christianity based around mysticism, 

justice and nature. Fox was eventually 

expelled from the Dominican Order by 

Cardinal Ratzinger (who was to be-

come Pope Benedict). Although he lat-

er joined the Episcopalian church, Fox 

refers to himself in his autobiography 

as a post-denominational priest. 

Creation Spirituality offers four paths 

to spiritual development. The Via Posi-

tiva is the path of beauty, thanksgiving 

and joy; the recovery, Fox says, of a 

sense of blessing, and of the abundance 

of wisdom and pleasure. The Via Nega-

tiva is the path of silence, emptiness 

and darkness, a sinking into stillness 

and quietude; Fox calls it “letting go 

and letting be.” The Via Creativa is the 

path of creativity, art and imagination, 

an expression of the playful and dy-

namic divine energy. Finally, the Via 

Transformativa is the path of change, 

and includes both personal and social 

transformation. Matthew Fox regards 

work for social justice as sacred work, 

a practice of compassion and interde-

pendence.   
 

Underpinning all of these paths is the 

sacredness of the human soul, the po-

tential for ‘divine realisation’ in each 

person. In The Coming of the Cosmic 

Christ Matthew Fox describes Christ as 

a teacher of mysticism who restores 

each of us to our sacred self. The cruci-

fixion and resurrection are a primeval 

story of suffering, destruction, regener-

ation and hope which, according to 

Matthew Fox, are habits of the whole 

universe, and of each human life.  

 

Mystic of the Month - Matthew Fox (1940- present)  
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  Lunchtime Concerts  

    Fridays, 12.30 - 1.15 p.m. 

    All tickets £3.50  

       Raising money for the Building  

      Appeal Fund 
 

September 
5th: Classical Folk. Sylvia Akagi (voice and flute); Andrew Wickens (violin) 

and Peter Golden (guitar). A fusion of classical and folk music with delightful in-

terpretations of Massenet, Schubert and Saint-Saens. 
  
12th: Lyric tenor Paul Doling with Joe Ward on piano present a programme of 

operatic arias with maybe a few surprises thrown in! 
  
19th: A Bunch of Daph’s will sing music ranging from madrigals to arrange-

ments of modern songs; they will also include at least one number to mark the D

-Day Anniversary this year.  
 

26th: Nick Andrews and Friends.  Nick's Birthday Concert!  It's his actual 53rd 

birthday, everybody's invited. 

 

October 
3rd: Timothy Lewis Thornton (piano) with a programme of French Baroque 

and French Impressionism: D'Anglebert, Rameau, Ravel.   
 

10th: Yoshio Akiyama (Baritone) will perform Japanese traditional songs and 

songs by Franz Schubert, Reynaldo Hahn and Gerald Finzi. 
 

17th: Brighton-based pianist, Johan de Cock, presents a recital of Romantic and 

original piano works. The concert will have a distinctly Italian flavour and will 

include three Venetian Gondola Songs by Mendelssohn, late pieces by Franz 

Liszt from Années de pèlerinage, Vol.3 and Weihnachtsbaum. 
 

24th: Maggie Grimsdell and Pam Cragg - four-hand piano.  More details to 

follow. 
 

31st: Gabrielle Stephens (classical guitar).  Programme to include Vivaldi’s 

Lute Concerto accompanied by piano, Francisco Tarrega’s solo work for guitar 

and Fantasia on Themes from La Traviata. 
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Fundraising 

ß The figure on the right shows the amount credit-

ed to the Building Appeal Fund (BAF) account 

since October 2013, the start of our financial 

year. The £3,000 grant received from the John 

Gregson Trust in October 2013 is included. 

ß The next series of Lunchtime Concerts starts in 

September - see page 13 for the programme to 

the end of October (dates are booked through to 

December and the full programme will appear 

in the next issue of the Newsletter). The con-

certs from October 2013 to the end of June 2014 

added over £1,700 to the BAF fund. Take a flyer 

for the next series and let all your friends and 

family know about this great way to raise funds 

for our church. 

ß Quotes will be received soon for surveys on the 

front steps and columns and the stained glass 

windows. The latter require extensive cleaning 

and repair, with some glass recently having 

cracked and fallen out. 

ß Work is due to be carried out soon on the church floor, which is to be sand-

ed and re-stained. 

ß Although we’re not currently undertaking any specific fundraising activi-

ties, donations are always required so that we have funds for repairs and 

maintenance. You can donate to the Building Appeal Fund in several ways: 

by making a regular standing order, by buying a copy of Unitarians Talking 

(there are only a few copies left) or greetings cards, as well as by giving 

your time and skills to help us put on events such as the Spring Fair. From 

October 2013 to June 2014, the sale of greetings cards alone has raised just 

over £200, which is no small amount. See Phillida to talk about regular do-

nations. 

 

£8,069 
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Brighton Unitarian Church 

New Road, Brighton BN1 1UF. Tel: 01273 696022 
Email: buc@brightonunitarian.org.uk 

www.brightonunitarian.org.uk 
 

 Lay Leader,  Jef Jones 

 incl. pastoral  Tel: 01273 710452  

 care     jefjones@btinternet.com 
 

 Chair    Fanny Tulley  

      c/o Brighton Unitarian Church 
 

 Treasurer    Phillida Simpson 

      Tel: 01273 692001 

       phillida.simpson@gmail.com 
  

 Secretary   Paul Taylor 

      c/o Brighton Unitarian Church 
 

 Administrator  Marion Bance 

      buc@brightonunitarian.org.uk 
 

      Newsletter  Christine & Francis Clark-Lowes 

  Tel: 01273 602168 

  cjclarklowes@yahoo.co.uk 

  francisclark-lowes@hotmail.co.uk 
 

 

 Membership  Pamela Nickels 

 Secretary 

 

 Music Rota   Kathy Pitt 

 

 Pulpit Rota   Ann Woodhead 

 

 Tea/Coffee Rota Andrea Lanzerath  

Please contact the 

Membership Sec-

retary and the vari-

ous rota organisers 

via the church (see 

contact details at 

the head of this 

page). 
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If youõre planning a If youõre planning a   

Wedding Wedding oror   

Civil PartnershipCivil Partnership   

Why not come to Why not come to   

Brighton Unitarian Church? Brighton Unitarian Church?   

Contact  

Marion Bance  

on  

01273 696022 

buc@brightonunitarian.org.uk 

Child Namings also 

arranged 

 

We will help you to plan your per-

fect day. Our church has both a piano 

and an organ and the space is ideal 

for your flower arrangements, wheth-

er large or small. Why not hire our 

hall for an intimate reception? 


